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WI 4-H Hall of Fame Inductees: I am proud to announce that Kewaunee County 4-H Volunteers, Joe and Linda 

Pribek will be inducted into the WI 4-H Hall of Fame this Fall. Together with a retired colleague, I submitted a 

nomination for the volunteers to the vigorous selection process. They will be inducted virtually this fall and will 

be celebrated at an in-person ceremony in 2021.  

 

Regional Meeting Training: A team of colleagues and I created a training session for the three 4-H youth 

development regional meetings for staff throughout the state. This training centered on the annual leader training 

that we will be presenting state wide to adult and older adult volunteers throughout the state during the next year. 

In addition to training, gathered information about needs statewide regarding volunteer training and staff needs as 

we continue to work in these unprecidented times.  

 

Clover Connections Videos: I continue to work with team of three colleagues to create clover connecctions 

videos for 4-H volunteers. This series is being created a a direct need from volunteers addressing topics for 

beginning the new 4-H year in light of Covid 19 directives. The videos are conversational, timely, short, and 

cover a number of pertinent topics. Six videos are now posted for volunteers to view and they will also be 

available on the state 4-H website shortly. We have created six more that are in review and will continue to create 

them throughout the upcoming months. 

 

Canvas Volunteer Training Development Team: I continue to work on this statewide, multi-program area team 

that is working on moving a training to be delivered in a Canvas online course for volunteers. Moving the course 

to this format will readily provide volunteers an opportunity to take the course at a time and place that works well 

for them. In addition, I am learning how to work in this new system which will ultimately enable me to use this in 

other places.  

 

Virtual County Project and Club Meetings: Clubs and projects are still be directed to meet virtually when 

possible but have an option for small group and “podded” meetings with a program approval. We are working 

together with volunteers to come up with some good options for the new 4-H year I continue to facilitate and 

provide opportunities for club and county projects to meet in virtual settings. For example, we held the Leaders 

Association meeting and board elections meeting via zoom. While we have been holding Leaders Association 

Meetings for several months, I was able to work with the board to figure out how to hold their elections in a 

virtual and positive way that felt fair. I have been working with clubs to work through some of the same options. 

Program Planning Guidance: I continue to work with volunteers to create program plans to meet in 

person. Virtual/online program delivery remains the approved method. However, volunteers can work 

with me to develop plans and seek organizational approval. Plans will need to be created using the 

Extension template and shared with the 4-H Program Educator who then uploads them for further multi-

step organizational approval. 

 

Upcoming Activties and Events: 

4-H Awards Ceremony Drive-in: I worked with the awards and banquet committee on a proposal for a drive in 

4-H awards ceremony to be held at the fairgrounds on October 24th in the afternoon. This low contact event was 

approved and will be broadcast with the help of Door County Daily News. Stay tuned for more information 

 

4-H Enrollments: We are waiting for the state 4-H office to roll out 4-Honline 2.0 to begin 4-H enrollments. This 

is the computer program that is used and it is being updated for this year. Once all the changes are made statewide 

and locally we hope to begin enrollment in early October. 
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